P. O. BOX 1115

SAN JUAN, P. R.

Feb. 1, 1924.

Rt. Rev. Manuel Ferrando, Box 472, Ponce, P. R.

My dear Bishop Ferrando:

Bishop Colmore wishes me to say to you that he and Archdeacon Caunt, from St. Kitts, will leave here next Monday morning, the 4th, and expect to arrive in Ponce in time for lunch. They plan to spend a day or so there, as will, also, the Reverend Mr. Homans, of Jamaica, L. I., who will meet them in Ponce, on Monday afternoon.

Archdeacon Caunt was rector in Ponce for three years, beginning in 1899. He knows Mr. Fernando Toro, the Lees, the Dodds, and the other old families who were connected with the Church of England. He is anxious to call on a number of these people, and Bishop Colmore wants to know if you will be good enough to tell Mr. Toro about his visit and, possibly, arrange with him or with someone else, if more convenient, to take the Archdeacon around to see some of his old friends?

The Rev. Mr. Homans, through his grandfather, is greatly interested in matters touching the Reformed Episcopal Church, and is most anxious to meet you and see the work at Quebrada Limon. Bishop Colmore thinks it would be a good idea for the whole party of you to try to go out to Quebrada Limon on Tuesday morning.

Bishop has your letter, and is anxious to talk over the matters you have in mind and of which you spoke in this letter.

Please give my regards to Mrs. Ferrando, and with all good wishes, I remain,

Very sincerely,

Many a. Washlurn, Secretary to Bishop Colmore.

P. S. Am enclosing the 1922 Parochial Report of Holy Trinity, which we promised some days since to send you as soon as we could get it from Fr. Saylor, the secretary of the Convocation. Please return it to this office when you have gotten the desired information.